FLORENCE AREA COMMUNITY COALITION

September 4, Minutes

Siuslaw Library, Bromley Room

Florence, Oregon

The meeting was called to order by President, Karen Earnshaw at 9:06 AM.

Those in attendance were: Lea Patten, Ken Gaylord, Suzanne Gatch, Don Landstrom, Diane McCalmont, Sue Beckham, Colleen Stewart, Jennie Velinty, Linda Castro, Todd Smitherman, Bou Kilgore, David Wiegan, and Monica Kosman
The Minutes of the August 7, 2013 meeting were approved.  Suzanne Gatch so moved and Bou Kilgore seconded.

Treasurer, David Wiegan reported that new and renewed memberships brought in a total of $325.00 this month.  The balance in the treasury as of the end of July 2013 is $3542.00.  The Report will be filed for audit.
OLD BUSINESS

President Earnshaw reminded the group that a there is still a vacancy on the Board to be filled and urged members to volunteer.

Bou Kilgore reported on the upcoming School Volunteer Fair. Bou confirmed the date, time, and location of the Student Volunteer Fair. It will be held on Friday, November 1 from 11 AM until 12 noon. The Fair will include 8th grade through high school students. It will be held at the Siuslaw High School Commons and will offer opportunities for students to volunteer in the community.  She asked that those present who wish to participate sign up before the end of the meeting on a sheet that she prepared.  She suggested that FACC brochures and Scholarship applications be available at the Fair. Members will be needed to help man the tables.  To sign up or receive more information, members can e mail Bou at boukilgore@q.com
President Earnshaw asked for comments on the new FACC website. Comments were favorable.  The website may be visited at www.florenceareaCC.org
PROGRAM

Suzanne Gatch of the Housing Authority and Community Services Agency of Lane County (HACSA) and Family Self Sufficiency (FSS) was the speaker. Families who are leased up in both Section 8 and Public Housing can participate in the Family Self-Sufficiency program and receive Case Management/Life Coach service to assist them in becoming self- sufficient. They may want a better education,  or a better job, and often have obstacles that need to be overcome in order to move forward in their live both economically as well as in other ways. The agency works with the “Head of Household” but whole families can benefit from the program. Members receive financial education, learn how to create and write goals, and identify barriers that have held them back and create changes in their lives. They get to address debt issues, learn how to budget and monitory spending.  Suzanne explained there is a financial incentive to the program as well. The program has been in existence since 1992.  About 25 Lane County agencies are members of the FSS Advisory Board and include LCC’s Women In Transition Program St. Vincent DePaul, Birth to Three, Vet Vash, and Shelter Care to name a few.  Suzanne also reminded us that HACSA is not an emergency housing agency . She answered questions and discussion ensued. For an informative brochure contact Suzanne at 541-682-3428 or sgatch@hacsa.us .
AGENCY ANNOUNCEMENTS

David Wiegan announced that SOS will hold its Annual March up Bay Street on Sunday, September 29.  The Chamber is helping get others involved.  He also announced that a member of his staff will make the presentation at the FACC meeting on October 2. 

Don Landstrom of KXCR  (90.7) radio told the group that the station is on schedule to open on October 1, 2013. More volunteers are needed for 2 or 3 hour sessions. Experience Works, a job training program for those over 55 is available. The station is located across the street from the Siuslaw Public Library and is open from 9AM to 5PM on Monday through Friday.  KXCR Board is looking for a Treasurer.  Let Don know if you would like to take on the volunteer Board position and let others know about it. dkland@ameritech.net  The Station Open House has been postponed. A new date is TBA.
FOOD SHARE needs food. After serving 671 families, about 1800 people recently, the shelves are bare.  The garden has produced around 8000 pounds of fresh produce this summer. 
HABITAT FOR HUMANITY has opened its new store in the Grocery Outlet mall. The ribbon cutting was scheduled for September 5. The store is open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. The Annual Beach Walk for Habitat will take place on September 14.
There will be an Orientation for ASPIRE volunteers at the high school on September 13 from 11AM until noon. Prospective volunteers are invited to attend, as well. 

SAPPSA (Siuslaw Area Partnership to Prevent Substance Abuse) has been invited to meet in Mapleton on October 24. For SAPPSA information contact spokesperson, Jenny Velinty at jenvel@oregonfast.net
Local NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) Oregon Board member, Monica Kosman announced that NAMI Oregon has received a grant from the Oregon Health Authority as a Community Partner to Cover Oregon, to provide insurance enrollment assistance.  Starting on October 1, one can enroll in health insurance coverage even if turned down for an existing illness before. Eligibility for Medicaid (the Oregon Health Plan) is expanding and will be available to far more Oregonians. New private plans that include mental health benefits will also be available. Cover Oregon is the state’s new health insurance exchange. To enroll or find out if one qualifies for financial assistance for insurance coverage, tax credit, “out of pocket “ expenses, call and make an appointment.  Call NAMI Oregon at 503-230-8009 or 800 343-6264 to make an appointment.  Enrollment is available by phone, no need to travel anywhere to enroll.  Enrollment is free and open to all who qualify. 
The PTA will meet on Tuesday, September 10, at 4PM at the school. All are invited to attend. 

“FINDING PATHS TO PROSPERITY” is a 10 hour FREE financial literacy course offered by St. Vincent DePaul Society of Lane County, Inc. with support from the United Way of Lane County and the Western Lane Foundation. It will begin meeting on Tuesday evening September 24th from 6:30 pm until 8:30 pm. Followed by October 1, 8th and 15th.  The course will meet at Oak Terrace Apartments at 2450 Oak Street, Florence.
For information or to register, contact Colleen Stewart at 541-743-7142. 

Karen Earnshaw announced that Relay for Life fell just short of its goal but did well considering many problems. 

Check your agency, non-profit , church etc information on the FACC web site too make sure it is up to date at www.florenceareaCC.org. To make changes contact Diane McCalmont at quiltinggma5@yahoo.com
Monica Kosman

Secretary

Next Council meeting date: Wednesday, Oct. 2 at 9:00 AM, Siuslaw Library, Bromley Room
September 18, Wednesday Board meeting at DHS, 8:30 AM.

